
 

MESSAGES FROM THE ADMINISTRATION TEAM 

Dear Parents and Caregivers 
 
We have had a fantastic start to the school year; with some wonderful shared learning opportunities made 
available such as the class Buddy program in some classes.  
Thank you to those who have attended the parent information sessions. Your participation enables us to work 
together to create an engaged learning community. Please ensure you are subscribed to the CONNECT 
community to receive information from your classroom teachers.  
 
We are looking forward to our first official P & C event for the year, the ñWelcome Nightò. Please join us to 
welcome all the new families and to celebrate the start of the school year for 2020. Enjoy the evening! 
 
New Policies:  
There have been a number of new and updated Department policies for the 2020 school year, including;Non-
School Provided Mobile Devices Policy. 
The introduction of this policy is a response to the Ministerôs Mobile Device (phone) policy that is mandated in all 
public schools in 2020. This policy will be reviewed by the School Board and then made available on the school 
website.  
 
At Inglewood Primary School students cannot use, or access their phone from their school bag once they walk in 
the gate in the morning until when they leave the school grounds in the afternoon. The same applies for 
Smartwatches. The school will not have a designated storage area for non-school provided mobile phones/
devices. All phones/devices will be kept in school bags at  studentsô own risk or special arrangements are to be 
made with the individual classroom teacher. 
 
School Board Parent Representative Nominations:  

For details refer to newsletter #1, 7 February 2020. Please note the closing date for nominations was 17 

February 2020. Thank you to the parents who have nominated. An announcement of the successful applicants 

will be made shortly.  

 

Kiss ónô Drive: Normanby Road 

The smooth operations of the Kiss and Drive zones are a shared responsibility. A reminder to all parents and 

caregivers who use the Kiss and Drive on Normanby Road  that this is a standing area only. The driver is to 

remain in the car and keep moving forward as space becomes available.  

This year Technologies is being taught by Mr Ablana as a specialist learning area. We are continuing with Music, 

Physical Education, LOTE (Italian) and Science specialist areas for 2020. 

 

Kind Regards 

Janine Bersan 

Principal 
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John Forrest Secondary CollegeðEnrolments 2021 
Applications are now open for Year 7 2021. Please note the following important dates.  
Parent Information Meeting  24 March  
 
Specialist Program Applications Close Tennis   27 March   
 Cricket  2 April  
 Netball  1 May 
 Music  1 May  
Out of Area Applications close  24 July 
 
Parent/Family tours are available throughout the year upon request. For further information please contact 
the school directly on 9473 4000. 
 
 
Trash Free Days 
This year we will continue our "Trash Free" day at Inglewood Primary. The purpose of the "Trash Free" days is to 
reduce the amount of rubbish that goes into bins which is then sent to landfill. Students are encouraged to use 
durable, reusable containers to bring food to school, as these may last from Kindy to high school and beyond, 
providing long term cost savings and environmental benefits. It is also a great way for students to learn about 
healthy eating because trash free food includes healthy options such as fresh fruit and vegetables.  Research 
shows that 43% of Australian students aren't getting the daily recommended amount of 2 fruit and 5 vegetables 
per day.  
 
During the week, the Student Councillors will be checking student lunchboxes for healthy food without excess 
packaging. They will hand out tokens that students put in the collection box in their classroom. These are tallied 
and the winning class gets to look after the Trash Free Turtle until the next assembly. For ideas on trash free 
lunches, check out the Nude Food flyer https://www.nudefoodday.com.au/wp-content/uploads/2016/08/HOW-TO-
PACK-A-NUDE-FOOD-LUNCH.pdf or http://www.mygreenlunchbox.com.au/ 
   
We are a ñNut Awareò School  
Please be aware that some of our student have a SEVERE allergic reaction to peanuts/nuts and peanut/nut 
products. It would be appreciated if you could ensure that food brought to school for recess and lunch does not 
contain any peanuts or peanut/nut products.  
 

 

 

 

School Contributions 
If you have not paid your $60 contribution through your childôs booklist could you please make payment either 
to the office or via direct deposit.  The school bank details are:  BSB 066 111 A/C 00900025 with your child's 
name as the reference.   
 
Maths Books 
Students  Maths books have been distributed to their classes.  If you did not pay for this book through Campion 
could you please make payment to the office either by cash or direct deposit.  
Pre-primary Stepping Stones Journal $18.95 
Year 1-6 Stepping Stones Journal- $18.95, Mental Maths Book $14.95, total -$33.90 
 
The school bank details are:  BSB 066 111 A/C 00900025 with your child's name as the reference.   
Fran Billing 
Manager Corporate Services 

On Entry Assessment 
On Entry Assessment started this week in our Pre-Primary, Year One and Year Two classes. It is an assessment 
for learning which means teachers use it to inform their practice throughout the year. As it is not an assessment 
of learning, there is nothing students, parents or teachers need to do to prepare them for the assessment. It is 
what is done with the information after the assessment that is our focus. While On Entry is only mandatory in Pre
-Primary, Inglewood PS value the literacy and numeracy data we receive on each individual child 
and as a result, fund and conduct the test in Years One and Two as well. The assessment period 
runs until the end of Week Six. 

https://aus01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.nudefoodday.com.au%2Fwp-content%2Fuploads%2F2016%2F08%2FHOW-TO-PACK-A-NUDE-FOOD-LUNCH.pdf&data=02%7C01%7CNatasha.Harlond%40education.wa.edu.au%7C08b158ada2ce4b8dd95c08d7b5ce7e32%7Ce08016f9d
https://aus01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.nudefoodday.com.au%2Fwp-content%2Fuploads%2F2016%2F08%2FHOW-TO-PACK-A-NUDE-FOOD-LUNCH.pdf&data=02%7C01%7CNatasha.Harlond%40education.wa.edu.au%7C08b158ada2ce4b8dd95c08d7b5ce7e32%7Ce08016f9d
https://aus01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=http%3A%2F%2Fwww.mygreenlunchbox.com.au%2F&data=02%7C01%7CNatasha.Harlond%40education.wa.edu.au%7C08b158ada2ce4b8dd95c08d7b5ce7e32%7Ce08016f9d1fd4cbb83b0b76eb4361627%7C0%7C0%7C637177770786283643&sdata=WLqr0Y


 

 

 

 

Room  Points Room  Points 

Unit 3 1431 Room 11 2530 

Unit 4 1431 Room 13 2570 

Unit 5 1431 Room 14 3725 

Room 1 2880 Room 15 4795 

Room 2 3390 Room 16 4830 

Room 3 2880 Room 18 4280 

Room 4 3696 Room 19 4256 

Room 7 3696 Room 20 4742 

Room 9 2530 Room 21 6122 

Room 10 2530 Room 22 5196 

Rm 1 
Robert A 

Audra P 
Rm 14 

William C  

Violet W 

Rm 2 
Emmy C 

Kaden C 
Rm 15 

Isabelle O 

Ryder S 

Rm 3 
James F 

Mila S 
Rm 16 

Oscar H 

Aaylah N 

Rm 4 
Ella H 

Henry M 
Rm 18 

Emily B 

Molly S 

Rm 7 
Lily B 

Thomas W 
Rm 19 

Poppy B 

Beau T 

Rm 9 
Henry B 

Jennifer P 
Rm 20 

Millicent D 

Joel H 

Rm 10 
Annabel M 

Atlas N 
Rm 21 

Amelie C 

Keelan F-S 

Rm 11 
Austin L 

Penny W 
Rm 22 

Osadhi M 

Callum T-A 

Rm 13 
Siena L 

Blake T 
  

Assembly  21/2/20 

 Dates for the diary  
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Inglewood PS School Developtment Days 
Tuesday 28 April 2020 

Monday 20 July 2020 

Monday 12 October 2020 

Friday 18 December 2020 

 

In Term Public Holidays 
Labour Day: Monday 2 March  

Good Friday: Friday 10 April  

ANZAC Day Holiday: Monday 27 April  

WA Day: Monday 1 June  

 



LA CANTINA  

Itôs been a good start to the year in La Cantina and weôre excited about the healthy and fun changes we have 
planned for 2020. 
Vegetarian AND a meat option for the Quiche & Salad are now available on Fridays... yum!  
We listened and Glee no longer features on the menu, nor do shop made frozen yogurts. Smoothies and frozen 
yogurts as well as frozen fruit pops are now made fresh in La Cantina ranging between $1-$2.  
We love volunteers! Please contact Karen (0400 800 936) if you have an hour or 2 to don an apron and help out.  
 
Canteen Committee 2020 

2020 Student Leadership Team  
 
Student Leaders 
Head Boy:   Henry P 

Head Girl :  Josie S 

Councillors  

Harrison H Julian H 

Twyla W Caleb H-D 

Aslan S  Zara M  

Amelie C  Amelia B 

 

Faction Captains 
Mamang: Ava R and Axel L 

Wardung: Thomas M and Maddie O 

Yonga: Ryker K and Scarlet B 

Parking 
Safe practices have been generally observed at student drop-off and pick-up for the start of 
2020, but reminders are always worthwhile when the school year begins. Parents and those 
picking up students after school are asked to please refrain from ódouble parkingô near 
school gates as this can cause congestion and driver frustration.  On occasions, it has also 
led to drivers overtaking double-parked vehicles which is particularly dangerous.  
Parents are also asked to avoid parking on verges as this obscures vision for vehicles and 
pedestrians at intersections. 

Lunch Time Clubs 
Lunchtime clubs are back! Lunchtime clubs will begin next week.  

�x�� Mr Gilchristôs chess club will take place on Monday in the Library from  1:00pm.  

�x�� Mrs Davisô Lego club for years 1-3 will be held on Wednesday lunch time in 
 Rm 12 from 1:00pm.   

�x�� Mr Fosterôs Numero club for years 4-6 will also be Wednesday lunch time but  in 
the upstairs Activity Room. This will run from the beginning of lunch so  students are 
to bring lunch with them. 

�x��  Mrs Wilmotôs Minecraft club will be held on Thursday lunch in Room 15. 
Numbers will be capped at 40 and students must bring their lunch     

   with them and eat during club time.  


